19th June, 2017
Dear Parent/Carer,

P D Days

We would like to remind parents that school will be closed on Thursday 29th and Friday 30th June as these are Professional Development Days for staff.  The P D Days for the next academic year have now been agreed and these are as follows:
Monday 4th September, 2017

Friday 20th October, 2017

Friday 29th June, 2018

The remaining two days have already been structured into the holiday calendar by the local authority, so the above three are the only PD day dates to note in your diaries.

Dinner Money
If your child wishes to change their lunchtime arrangements to dinners or to packed lunches, you must complete the amendment form available at the office before the end of term.  If you think you may qualify for Free School Meals, details can be obtained from the school office. We would also remind parents that dinner money should be paid on a Monday and brought into school by the pupil in the envelope provided and placed in the dinner money tray in the classroom.
Jewellery and Hair

As the summer holidays approach we would just like to remind parents/carers of the continuing policy of no jewellery in Fens Primary School (apart from watches and medic alerts, as detailed in the school prospectus), and the fact that earrings and studs are absolutely not permitted. Loom bands/bracelets are also classed as jewellery and therefore are not allowed to be worn in school.
Similarly, we would also like parents/carers to remember the school stance on hairstyles. The current prospectus says: ‘some hairstyles such as severe close cuts, coloured hair and logos or slashes styled into the hair can be a distraction in school. We ask for your support in sending your child to school with an acceptable hairstyle.’
Many thanks for your attention to these points, and for your continued support on such matters.
Uniform

We would like to remind you that school uniform can be ordered online from: http://studentuniform.co.uk/fens145
Orders placed before Friday 23rd June should be delivered before the summer break; orders placed after this date are likely to be delivered after 5th September (which is the start date of the new term for the children).

Footwear

Our current prospectus states that children should wear ‘flat black shoes – preferably not trainers’. We have, over the years, accepted trainers provided that they have been black in colour, and the vast majority of parents comply with this consistently. We have noticed the occasional instance of bright or luminous coloured footwear being worn in school recently and would just like to remind parents of the school requirement for black footwear. Thank you. 
Breakfast Club 

All breakfast club payments should be paid on a Monday, or the day(s) your child attends. Please be aware that any failure to keep up with payments may result in the loss of your child’s place.
Sun Protection

Could we please remind parents that children need to have suitable headgear at this time of year as protection from the sun during playtimes and lunchtimes.  Sun cream should be applied before bringing your children to school; high factor once-a-day sunscreen with UVA and UVB protection is recommended. 

Sports Day

Sports day will be held on Wednesday 28th June, 2017 and will commence at 1.30pm, weather permitting. If it is necessary to cancel due to bad weather, we will send a text message.

Dates
Monday 19th – Friday 23rd June, 2017
Arts Week
Friday 23rd June, 2017


Summer Fair (3.30pm)
Tuesday 27th June, 2017


Discos:  KS1 4.15pm – 5.30 pm, KS2 5.45pm – 7.15pm
Wednesday 28th June, 2017                             Sports Day – 1.30pm
Thursday 29th & Friday 30th June, 2017           PD Days – school closed
Tuesday 4th July, 2017                          
E-Safety Parent Event – 3.40pm
Thursday 6th July, 2017                                    
Y6 Leavers’ Assembly for Y6 parents – 5.00pm

Friday 7th July, 2017                                           Last day at Fens for (nearly all) Y6 children

Monday 10th July, 2017 
Start of Y6 secondary school transition fortnight
Wednesday 19th July, 2017

Parental consultations 3.30pm – 5pm

Friday 21st July, 2017


Last day of term – school closes 3.20pm

Monday 4th September, 2017

PD Day for staff– school closed for children
Tuesday 5th September, 2017

School re-opens - first day of term for children
Yours sincerely,
P Cornforth
Headteacher

